
KANGAROO INN AREA SCHOOL

NEWSLETTER

Dear Families 

A big thank you to everyone who has contributed to another successful year at
Kangaroo Inn. 

We say farewell to Graham Goodman, our Year 11/12 Maths teacher and Claudia
McLindon who has been teaching Agriculture and Science this year. Graham is retiring
again, and Claudia will be pursuing other interests with her husband. We wish them
both all the best and thank them for their involvement in our school. 

2025 Principals and Leadership

We are excited to announce that the shared principal trial will be continuing in 2025
with Annie working 4 days and Amy working 2 days – the same arrangement as has
occurred this year. Kaz Neilson has won a 6-month Coordinator (Teaching and Learning
Pre-12) role at KIAS and Emma Wheal will be returning into this role in July, 2025.
Ange Leopold will continue in her role as Coordinator (Secondary Pathways).

Next year we will have the following class groupings - 

Preschool – Jenni Butterworth 
Reception / Year 1 – Kayley Irvine (4 days) and Sally Sapiatzer (1 day + Non
Instructional Time cover) 
Year 2/3 – Tanya Domaschenz and Sally Sapiatzer (NIT Cover) 
Year 4/5/6 – Lisa Russell with Emma Lepold and Sally Sapitazer (NIT cover) 
Year 7 Homegroup teachers – Ayden Reid and Tamara Roberts
Year 8/9 Homegroup teachers – Niki Martin and Eric Prelc
Year 10 Home group teachers – Sammantha Beckham and Kaz Neilson
Year 11/12 Home group teachers – Ange Leopold and Kate England 

New staff include - 

   -Teachers - Samantha Beckham (Science / Maths / Psychology / Biology) and Emma                                  
     Wheal (Maths)   
   -SSO – Kate Cox

Just to clarify - we will be offering Ag in Semester 2 – the secondary students will have
their full quota of Ag in that semester. More information about our staffing will be sent
home early in the school year.

I have had some queries about computers - all secondary students will have access to
a computer to use at school. Students are also welcome to bring their own computers
to school if they have one.

The school office will be open from Tuesday, 21st January and book collection is Friday
the 23rd January between 9am and 3pm. 

Our best wishes to you all for a safe and relaxing holiday break. See you back at school
on Tuesday 28th January 2025.

Merry Christmas 

Amy Oswald and Annie Matthews

Principal: 
Annie Matthews & Amy Oswald
Governing Council Chairperson: 
Natalie Sims
Ph: 08 8734 3046
Mail: PMB 24, Millicent SA 5280 
Email: dl.0957.info@schools.sa.edu.au
Website: kangainnas.sa.edu.au 

Fri. 24th January - Book Collection
TUES. 28TH JANUARY - SCHOOL STARTS
Wed. 26th February - Yr. 7-10 Headspace
Workshop
Fri. 28th February - Sports Day
Tues. 4th March - School Photos
Mon. 10th March - PUBLIC HOLIDAY
Tues. 11th March - Wed. 12th March - Yr. 12
English Adelaide Camp
Fri. 14th March - Interschool Sports Day @
KIAS
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